
 

 

 
 

QCAT Practice Direction No. 5 of 2025 
 

RESCHEDULING OF AFFECTED QUEENSLAND CIVIL AND ADMINISTRATIVE     
TRIBUNAL (QCAT) MINOR CIVIL DISPUTE PROCEEDINGS ON TUESDAY 11 MARCH 2025  

 
 

1. In light of the potential public safety risks arising from Tropical Cyclone Alfred, all 
QCAT minor civil dispute proceedings scheduled on Tuesday 11 March 2025 at 
Southport and Ipswich Magistrates Courts are hereby directed to be rescheduled 
to a date to be fixed.  

 
2.  The QCAT registry will contact each party affected by this practice direction to advise 

the rescheduled date and time of hearing for each proceeding as soon as reasonably 
practicable.  

 
3. This Practice Direction only applies to all QCAT minor civil dispute proceedings 

scheduled to be heard at the following Magistrates Courts in South East Queensland: 

 

            • Southport           

            • Ipswich 

             
 
 
 

 
Hon Justice Kerri Mellifont  
President  
10 March 2025 


